

1 Horse Guards Road London SW1A 2HQ T +44 (0)20 7276 2294 foi.team@cabinet-office.gsi.gov.uk www.cabinet office.gov.uk

David Clark request-284598-e3ac20c7@whatdotheyknow.com

FOI Reference: FOI321551

14/10/2015

Dear David Clark

I refer to your request where you asked:

"Dear Cabinet Office,

- 1. Do you currently make use of any Oracle products? If so, which?
- 2. What is the quantity of licensed users split by each Oracle product used by your organisation?
- 3. What is the value of your current Oracle contracts, split by product?
- 4. Do you outsource your Oracle projects, services or maintenance to an external supplier? If so, whom? When does that contract expire?
- 5. In 2013, the Cabinet Office appointed an Open Standards Board to drive the use of Open Source across Government. Which Open Source databases have you (a) deployed since 2013 and (b) have firm plans to deploy within the next 18 months as alternatives to Oracle products?

Yours faithfully, David Clark"

1. We do have Oracle Databases that underpin some of our applications.

We use Oracle databases for resource management tools and document management. These environments are managed by Shared Services Connected Limited. Please contact them for more information. We also have some instances of MySql and Java on our systems.

- 2. Our Oracle environments are in a shared service environment and licences are purchased by the shared service facility
- 3. Our Oracle applications are supported by internal government services and departments and they hold the information on value of contract.
- 4. Our Oracle applications are provisioned by governmental shared services and departments within the CO. Our contract with Shared Services Connected Limited is on a continuous basis.
- 5. The Cabinet office have recently modified their environments and implemented Google Enterprise and rolled across the CO, this incorporates Google Docs, Google

Mail, Google Drive and associated software. The CO are progressing with this platform. There are no firm plans to deploy alternatives to Oracle.

If you have any queries about this letter, please contact the FOI team. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request or wish to request an internal review, you should write to:

Roger Smethurst
Head of Knowledge and Information Management
Cabinet Office
1 Horse Guards Road
London
SW1A 2HQ

email: foi-team@cabinetoffice.gov.uk

You should note that the Cabinet Office will not normally accept an application for internal review if it is received more than two months after the date that the reply was issued.

If you are not content with the outcome of your internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Cabinet Office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

FOI Team
Cabinet Office